Response to the Committee on Planning and Priorities (CPP) from the Committee on Students and Campus Community (CSCC) regarding the observance of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day at The College of New Jersey:

In response to the recent memo sent to President Barbara Gitenstein by Dr. Joyce Vincelette, co-chair of the CPP, regarding the observance of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day at TCNJ, the members of CSCC would first like to note their hearty agreement with the statement that MLK Day should be an institutional priority. Further, we support CPP’s recommendation that TCNJ should observe the day by not holding classes, instead planning and presenting appropriate activities to celebrate Dr. King’s legacy.  Finally, we endorse CPP’s belief that the responsibility for planning these activities should be institutionalized.

However, CSCC cannot agree with CPP’s recommendation that our committee take on the responsibility for planning these activities. As a standing governance committee, our role, like those of the other standing committees, is one primarily of major institutional policy development and review, as evidenced by our recent work on the Alcohol and Other Drugs Policy, the Involuntary Health and Safety Withdrawal Policy, and the Student Travel Policy. While we may speak to or make recommendations regarding College events primarily focused on students, we do not have nor seek a role of event management or oversight, as this role would, by necessity, distract us from our primary mission.  

As the responsibilities of the Associate Vice-President for Community Relations and Special Events includes the management of institutional events and activities, CSCC therefore endorses CPP’s recommendation that this individual should be directly responsible for MLK Day observances, overseen by the Vice President for College Advancement, the cabinet officer to whom this position reports.
Respectfully submitted by Dr. Wayne Heisler Jr., chair, on behalf of CSCC, June 2009

